Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the April 24, 1995 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Tom Davis, Peter Moore and Paula Kulpinski. Also present was Business Manager Phil Dwight. Mrs. Emmett Lee was also present.

Mrs. Lee attended the meeting to discuss her concerns about her well and road damage at her property on Old Pound Road. She presented the Board with an analysis by New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services of the well water. The Board indicated they would review the situation and provide a written answer to her within three weeks.

Road Agent Bob Varnum is to be asked to review the drainage on Mrs. Lee 's property and the Board would like to meet with Bob on May 1 to discuss this situation.

The Board opened seven sealed bids for the 1950 Farmall Tractor with sickle bar. The tractor was sold to Clark Craig the highest bidder at \$877.50

The minutes of the April 17th meeting were approved as written.

The following items were approved and/or signed:

- Yield tax in the name of Truman Sizemore
- Warrant for Yield Tax in the name of Leonard and Tamara Pagano
- Abatement in lieu of 1993 taxes in the name of Monadnock Work Source
- Certification and Agreement Form for Federal Surplus Property
- Veteran's Exemption in the name of Christie Ellinwood
- Application for membership in the Antrim Fire Department of William Willett

The Board voted to appoint the following individuals to:

The Zoning Board of Adjustment: Kirsten Cleveland to March 1996, David Rust to March 1997, Fred Swan to March 1997, Boyd Quackenbush to March 1998 and Paul Mathes to March 1998. Tom Lawless was appointed as an alternate to March 1997.

The Aiken House Committee: Connie Kerwin, Ruth Zwirner, Carole Webber, Martha Pinello and Peter Moore.

Selectmen Kulpinski was authorized to ask individuals to serve on the Parks and Recreation Committee. Antrim Board of Selectmen page two Minutes of April 24, 1995

The Board moved to accept in principal the agreement with Bennington regarding the Landfill. Minor changes to the agreement will be discussed with the Town's attorney before the agreement is signed.

The Board voted to deny an abatement requested presented by Lucy and Raymond Gregoire. The Board felt that the value of their home is proportional to other similar properties.

The Board reviewed the following correspondence:

- Public Officials Liability Workshop May 24, 1995
- Geo Insights re: public meeting May 3 re: Goodell Cleanup
- Letter to Francis Gildea re: Yard Sale
- County of Hillsborough re: FY 96 County Budget
- Z.B.A. Notice of Decision variance granted in the name of David Wilson
- Bank of New Hampshire Letter of Credit in the name of Swiftwater Girl Scouts
- New Hampshire Municipal Association Legislative Bulletin #15
- Planning Board Notice of Decision Approval in the name of Cheshire Oil Co.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight